
. _ __

.

VIRGINIA TECH
.

Depanment of DixLsburg, Virginia 24061
Health and Safety (703)9614775

October 8, 1985

Mr. John C. Hoyle
Acting Secretary of the Commission
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

Dear Mr. Hoyle:

We received a letter (Docket No. 50-124) from you on Oct.10,
1985 concerning the removal of our unirradiated highly enriched
fuel, to a secure facility.

We wish to advise you that we have changed to a "Possesion
Without Utilization" status for our facility license. We
submitted, on Sept. 11, 1985, an Appendix A concerning the
disposition of our hot and cold fuel to Mr. Bill Person, DOE,
savannah River Operations, for his review and approval. We have

'
entered into an agreement with Proto-Power Bisco to ship the
irradiated fuel and will be making alternate arrangements to
remove the small amount of unirradiated fuel in our possession.
By Jan. 1, 1986, we anticipate that we will no longer have any
highly enriched fuel at our facility.

Sincerely,

mA. Keith Furr, Head
Department of Health and Safety
Acting Head, Va. Tech. Reactor Facility

cc: Dr. Roger Teekell
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Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University

. _ . , . - . .._ - -.



- _ - _ _ _ _ _

A. Keith Furr
CORRESPONDENCE CONTROL TICKET

..
.

SECY NUMBER: 85-904 LOGGING DATE 10/21/85
0FFICE OF THE SECRETARY-

'

Davis for" pprop. Action.
-

Cys: Denton
ACTION OFFICE: ED0 Taylor

GCunningham/ Burns -

AUTHOR: A. Keith Furr PAnderson
Grace

AFFILIATION: lirginia Tech , PDR
u.-

LETTER DATE: 10/8/85 FILE CODE

ADDRESSEE: Hoyle

SUBJECT: Response to 10/10/85 ltr concerning the removal of unirradiated
HEU fuel

ACTION: Appropriate

DISTRIBUTION: None

SPECIAL HANDLING:

SIG!!ATURE DATE: FOR THE COMMISSION
Champ

R--?r".EDO
D a te . . /. 0 ; M, ,T,(.
Ti me . . . . . . . . . . . .. . ..

.

.


